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Upcoming Events    
 

 

February  

 

17       4:30 p.m.                Fire Pension Meeting 
18       6:30 p.m.                Regular City Council Meeting 

19     12:00 p.m.         State of the City Address Luncheon 

26       9:00 a.m.                Code Special Magistrate Hearing 

27       5:30 p.m.                Planning Commission Meeting 

25       6:00 p.m.                City Council Workshop  
 
 

March   

 

03       5:00 p.m.                Golf Advisory Board Meeting 

           6:30 p.m.                Regular City Council Meeting 

16       5:00 p.m.                Parks & Recreation Advisory Board Special Meeting 

17       6:30 p.m.                Regular City Council Meeting 

26       5:30 p.m.                Planning Commission Meeting 

 

The City Manager’s Weekly Update has 

been created to provide City Council 

members and staff with a weekly 

briefing on the status of citywide 

projects, programs and services. 
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Field Operations  

• Field Ops crews repaired a broken sewer lateral on 6th street this past week.  

                                
Photo of repaired sewer lateral for resident on 6th street 

 

Lab Operations 

• The Reclaimed Water and Cross Connection Information was posted on the Public Utilities- 

City of Port Orange website. The link will be posted in the water bills for 3 months (April-

June) so that people are aware the information is there. This is required per the drinking water 

and wastewater permits. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Public Utilities 
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Water Reclamation Facility 

• Staff is currently installing a pilot pump on one of the belt presses. The goal of this pilot test is to 

produce drier solids while reducing chemical usage. Gerber International is supplying the 

equipment for the pilot test.  

                       
Photo of pilot pump for sludge dewatering at the WRF 

 

• New level indicators were installed on the sodium bisulfite tanks this week. This chemical is 

used to dechlorinate effluent discharged to the Halifax River. Any level of chlorine in the 

effluent is harmful to marine life and prohibited under the FDEP operating permit.   
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Engineering     

 

• The contractor continues work on the South Commonwealth Water Main Improvements Project. 

So far, the contractor has installed +/- 7,320 LF of 6” fusible PVC pipe, 180 LF of 2” poly 

tubing, 8 fire hydrant assemblies, and (8) 6” gate valves. This week the contractor primarily 

worked in the area of the Niver St. canal at Taylor Ave.  From here, the contractor will continue 

to perform work along Taylor Ave. on the southside of the Niver St. canal.   

         
Photo of contractor installing 6” fusible pvc under the canal at Niver Street 

 

Water Treatment Facility 

• Mechanics are working on the removal of pipes and equipment from the old gas chlorine feed 

system at Garnsey Water Treatment Plant. 

 

     
Photo of Plant Mechanics Jeff and Rob working on removing the old chlorine system piping 

at the WTP 

 

 

 

 

 

 



P a g e  | 5 

City Manager’s Weekly Update              Friday, February 14, 2020 
 

 
  

 

Athletics  
 

• Youth Soccer Season has wrapped up.  

 

• Youth tennis placements is this Saturday, February 15 at 9am at Airport Road Park.  
 

• Youth baseball and Softball practices start next week. Opening day is on Saturday, March 7 at 

9am at City Center Sports Complex        
 

• Senior Games registration is going on now until February 21.  

 

• Pop Up Parks will be held on Friday, March 13 from 6pm-8pm at Coraci Sports Complex.  

 

Maintenance   
 

• At Spruce Creek Recreational Facility Park, the Parks crew replaced the baseball field nets.  
 

                           
                                           Photo of Parks crew installing the new baseball field nets  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parks & Recreation  
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Recreation  

 

• Applications are now being accepted for Camp Counselors for the 2020 Port Orange Summer 

Adventures Camp. Program dates are June 8 – July 31. Counselors will work 40 hours per 

week. Camp sites are yet to be determined. Apply online at www.port-orange.org/camp.   

 

• Rec Rangers was held on Wednesday, Feb 5th at Buschman Park.  There were 19 Rec Rangers 

in attendance, three employees from the Marine Science Center, and a great horned owl named 

Bubba. The participants learned how to identify birds and completed a hike around the lake. 

The next Rec Rangers program will be held on Wednesday, May 6th. For more information visit 

www.port-orange.org. 

 

• On Saturday, Feb 8, the Love is in the Air Valentine’s Craft and Vendor Street Fair was held in 

City Center Park.  Over 1,000 people came out to the event. Don’t worry if you missed it!  The 

next event held by For the Love of Shopping Florida at City Center will be on April 25th.   You 

can find out more about this event and others that they are hosting by visiting their Facebook 

page at https://www.facebook.com/FTLOSFL/ 

 

Upcoming Events held at the Parks  

• February 21st, dusk at the Amphitheater: Movie Under the Stars  

 

• March 13th, dusk: Movie Under the Stars at the Amphitheater 

 

• Pop Up Parks will be held on Friday, March 13 from 6pm-8pm at Coraci Sports Complex.  

 

 

 

 
• First Step Shelter (2/6/20 – 2/13/20) 

 
❖ Persons Contacted – 7 
❖ Persons Refusing Assistance – 3 
❖ Persons Not Eligible – 3 
❖ Shelter Intake – 0 
❖ Shelter Intake Refusal – 1 (No beds available) 
❖ Other – 0 
❖ YTD Contacts* – 41 
❖ YTD Shelter Intakes* – 0 
❖ YTD Shelter Intake Refusals* - 3   

*From 1/24/2020 

Police Department 

 

http://www.port-orange.org/camp
http://www.port-orange.org/
https://www.facebook.com/FTLOSFL/
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Fleet Division 

 

• City staff took possession of a new Genie 60 Ft. Manlift to be used for tree trimming by the 

Grounds Division of Public Works & Utilities.  Fleet, Grounds and Roads Crews were trained on 

how to maintain and operate the machine safely.  
 

                                       
Photo of New Genie 60Ft. Boom Lift 

 

• Staff took possession of a new Caterpillar 420F Backhoe Loader for the Field Operations 

Division of Public Works and Utilities.  This equipment replacement is part of the Fleet 

Replacement schedule. 

 

                                    
Photo of New Caterpillar 420F Backhoe Loader 

 

 

 

Public Works  
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Building Maintenance 

• Pressure washed walkways and patios at the Police Department. 

 

                            
Photos of employee pressure washing 

• Started installing lever handle doorknobs at Public Works to become ADA compliant. 

 

Drainage 

 

• Kaiser is still working in the Cambridge Ditch as part of the scheduled maintenance program. 

 

• The mini excavator is working on the Ryanwood project.  The swales and dry retention ponds 

have been extremely impacted by residential backfilling, fences, and building installations.  

Education of residents has been conducted with this work. 

 

                                
Photos of the mini excavator working out in Ryanwood 
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Roads  

 

• Crews trimmed vegetation away from the sidewalk to clear the obstruction of a stop sign around 

Isabelle Avenue and Howes Street to prevent vehicular and pedestrian hazard. 

 

                             
Before and after photos of vegetation trimming 

• Crews continued sign maintenance around Riverside Drive and Harbor Point Drive. 

                    
Before and after photos of sign repair 
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• Crews installed traffic lane delineators in accordance with the Police Department traffic study on 

Herbert Street at Nova Road.  The delineators are designed to prevent traffic from crossing the 

yellow lines. 

 

                                              
                                                 Lane delineators added on Herbert Street 

 

• 722 Linear Feet of sidewalks have been replaced from October 2019-present. 

Upcoming sidewalks to be repaired through January and February: 

Halifax Drive (Maloney Funeral Home) 

5090 Riverside Drive 

407 Herbert Street 

409 Herbert Street 

410 Herbert Street 

3643 Dame Street (Beacon Woods Sub.) 

3647 Dame Street (Beacon Woods Sub.) 

3730 Paige Street (Beacon Woods Sub.) 

3650 Scotts Street (Beacon Woods Sub.) 

3655 Scotts Street (Beacon Woods Sub.) 

3656 Scotts Street (Beacon Woods Sub.) 

3660 Scotts Street (Beacon Woods Sub.) 

3486 Country Walk Dr. (Country Walk Sub.) 

3489 Country Walk Dr. (Country Walk Sub.) 

1103 Squirrel Nest Dr. (Gatewood Sub.) 

21 Tula Drive (Brandy Hills Sub.) 

39 Woodlake Drive (Ravenwoood Sub.) 

39 Woodlake Drive (Ravenwoood Sub.) 

4303 Zacary Lane (Town Park Sub.) 

Town West Blvd. (West of Fire Station 75) 

4 Crooked Pine Rd. (Summertrees Sub.) 

10 Crooked Pine Rd. (Summertrees Sub.) 

14 Crooked Pine Rd. (Summertrees Sub.) 

23 Black Jack Circle (Summertrees Sub.)
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Grounds 

• Crews continue to maintain/repair irrigation systems City wide.  

 

               
                                          Before and after irrigation repairs 

• Crews continue to remove dead/diseased trees and trim canopies through Citizen Requests. 

 

Fire Chief’s Office 

 

• The Fire Chief attended two mandatory site visits for potential buyers of the surplus steel 

building at city yards.  Bids for the purchase and removal of the building are due back to the 

purchasing division by February 17th. 

 

• Fire Administration had their scheduled monthly leadership meeting with the IAFF Executive 

Board.  Items of note included discussion on how busy our transport unit has become during our 

hours of operation.  They also pointed out our field units are seeing increased wait times during 

the hours our transport unit is out of service and how often the Ponce Inlet transport unit is 

utilized in Port Orange between 8PM and 8AM.  POFR is currently the only “part time” 

transport provider in the county CARE system. 

 

• Transports for Week 43: 32 emergent dispatches with 23 transports and 9 non-emergent 

dispatches with 6 transports. Response times are 6 minutes 32 seconds for emergent calls and 8 

minutes 4 seconds for non-emergent calls. We were sent outside of our corporate border 2 times 

this week. Since inception on April 15, 2019, we have been sent to 1,083 emergent calls and 

Fire Rescue 
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transported 749 patients and 362 non-emergent calls with 261 patients transported. 

 

Fire Operations 

 

• Fire Operations assisted administration staff in conducting interviews this week for two vacant 

firefighter positions.  

 

Fire Safety 

 

• The Fire Chief and Fire Marshal’s iPads were set up as MCTs this week. If this solution works 

well, POFR will evaluate replacing laptops in the fire apparatus as they need to be replaced with 

iPads for MCTs as a much more affordable option. 

 

 
                                                          Screenshot of MCT software on iPad 

 

• The Fire Marshal and Engine 72 responded to a vehicle fire at Dunlawton and US1. The fire 

started under the hood from a fuel leak that dripped onto the exhaust header. 

 

 

Vehicle fire at Dunlawton & US1 
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Fire Training 

 

• The Port Orange Technical Rescue Team (TRT) completed the confined space prop at Station 72. 

This prop will allow our firefighters and the TRT to train for confined space rescues that may 

arise throughout our community. 

 

                                         
Confined space training prop at Station 72 

 

• Port Orange Fire training division conducted continued operational training on acquired city 

property. Battalion Chiefs and Lieutenants organized the training performed which included 

many aspects of command, search/rescue, hose operation and suppression training. This property 

will allow us to perform various training evolution so that firefighter can be proficient during 

actual fire conditions. 

 

Emergency Management 

 

• Emergency Manager met with FEMA this week to start the Hurricane Dorian reimbursement 

process. FEMA also inquired about several projects from past storms including Matthew and 

Irma.  

 

• Emergency Manager met with the IT department to evaluate the WEBEOC software 

implementation.  
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• Public Education had two events this week. Squad Engine 75 and our public educator met with 

the M.E.E.T & Mentor group for a vehicle display and a talk about the day in the life of a 

firefighter. We also had the pleasure of meeting the residents of Crane Lakes 55+ community. 

The Retire Fire 55 program was used to help them live a fire safety conscious life. They also had 

a question answer session that wrapped up the evening. 
 

                                 
                   POFR members during vehicle display 

 

• Finance staff continues working with the audit team from James Moore & Co. who are on site to 

complete the 2019 fiscal year-end audit.  

 

• The Budget team focused their efforts this week on responding to requests from the external audit 

team from James Moore & Co who is on site for their audit and preparation of the financials for 

fiscal year ended 9/30/2019.  The team also continues to provide assistance as needed to address 

questions and issues related to Workday implementation.   

 

• Work continues on FY21 Budget Prep plan including tools for completing initial budget requests. 

 

• The Grants Manager and Deputy Director of Parks and Recreation participated in the Volusia 

ECHO Advisory Committee Grant Review Panel. The Committee reviewed and ranked all 12 

ECHO applications and the Airport Road Park Playground Replacement and REC Center Phase 

II tied for second and third. Next steps are for County Council to vote on final approval in March 

and award agreements are anticipated in April. 

 

• Purchasing held the mandatory site visit for Sale of the Metal Building, ITB # 20-04 this week. 

 

• Customer Service experienced another busy week with shut offs starting at 796.  Phone calls and 

emails were sent to those on the list and we were able to reduce the list to 180. 
 

Finance 
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On the Horizon 

 

• The Finance Director will be attending the State of The City address to be held February 19, 2020 

at the Riverside Pavilion. 

 

 

• Staff attended the 46th Annual Florida Public Employers Labor Relations Association (FPELRA) 

Conference this week.  Topics of discussion included Weingarten and Garrity Rights, FMLA & 

ADA: Understanding the Interactive process, 175/185/FRS Pension Update, and Disciplinary, 

Internal Affairs & Harassment Investigations: Their Impact on Litigation, Arbitration and Due 

Process Proceedings. 

 

• Kick off negotiation sessions have been scheduled with the Police Benevolent Association (PBA) 

and the International Association of Firefighters (IAFF) as these collective bargaining agreements 

expire September 30, 2020. 

 

• Employee performance evaluation training is being scheduled for all managers and supervisors 

over the next 6 weeks as we prepare to roll out the annual performance evaluation process in 

Workday. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Administrative Services 
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• On Wednesday, a yellow public notice sign was posted at the southwest corner of Town West 

Boulevard and Williamson Boulevard to advertise a developer-initiated Land Development Code 

(LDC) amendment for the Workplace District in the PC-A 

Zoning District.  The proposed amendment is to add “senior independent living community” as a 

permitted use in the Workplace District in the PC-A Zoning District. The Workplace District in 

the PC-A Zoning District allows for commercial uses, and the proposed senior independent living 

community use would be a lower intensity use and generate less vehicular trips than most of the 

commercial uses already allowed.  According to the developer that submitted 

the amendment, the senior independent living community use would include an all-inclusive 

resort-style community with live-in managers, a 24/7 medical alert system and concierge service, 

gourmet chefs, housekeepers, maintenance staff, a full-time lifestyle director, etc. If the 

LDC amendment is approved, the applicant intends to submit a site plan to develop the senior 

independent living facility. The developer held a neighborhood meeting with adjacent residents 

on December 19, 2019, to discuss the LDC text amendment and their proposed 

senior independent living development. The LDC text amendment will go before the Planning 

Commission in February and City Council in March/April.  

 

 
 

Location map indicating subject property at the corner of Town West 

Boulevard and Williamson Boulevard.  

  

Community Development 

entent 
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• The owner of Lighthouse Pointe Mobile Home Park and project engineer met with staff to discuss 

their plan of action to repair the deteriorating sanitary sewer pipes at the mobile home 

park.  Lighthouse Pointe is located on the north side of Madeline Avenue, just west of Nova 

Road. The development permit is under review and work is anticipated to start in late 

February/early March. According to the project engineer, the lining of the existing sewer 

pipes should result in little to no interruption in service at the park.  

  

• A final site inspection was held for the Police Shooting Range on Thursday.  The inspection 

resulted in a handful of punch list items and according to the contractor it is anticipated to 

take two (2) weeks to address.    

  

• On Friday, a yellow public notice sign was posted at the proposed location of Thrive Community 

Church, located at 6156 Williamson Boulevard, just south of Cypress Creek Elementary School, 

to advertise the Annexation, Future Land Use Amendment (FLU), and Rezoning 

applications submitted by the church. The public hearing applications will track together 

concurrently for review, and if approved, a Site Development Plan application will follow. The 

FLU and Rezoning applications are tentatively scheduled for the March 26th Planning 

Commission meeting and all three applications are tentatively scheduled for City Council in 

April.   

 

                                             

Location map indicating site of proposed Thrive Community Church at 6156 Williamson Blvd. 
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• Assisted Code Enforcement Staff with property on Brandon Lane to resolve code violation related 

to a rodent infestation. 

 

• Processed emergency contract for pest control services related to the Brandon Lane rodent 

infestation. 

 

• Completed initial review of draft communications in rights-of-way ordinance updating the Code 

to account for recent legislative changes. 

 

• Worked with City Manager’s Office to draft amendment and extension to the City’s billboard 

leases. 

 

• Modified draft feral cat ordinance in accordance with staff input. 

 

• Paula Andrews, Paralegal for the City Attorney’s office, has obtained her Advanced Certified 

Paralegal (ACP) credential from the National Association of Legal Assistants (NALA). Paula 

successfully completed a Land Use course, which provided an overview of zoning and land use 

regulation.                                                  

 

 

• As of Thursday, the annual citizen survey had 1,645 responses. This does not exclude many 

responses in which some people begin and do not complete the survey or multiple survey 

responses by the same individual. Once these items are filtered out, the number of valid responses 

will decline. We will be sending out at least 2 more reminders for people to take the survey, which 

usually increases our overall response rate. The Survey will be closed at the beginning of March, 

so please encourage those who have not take the survey to do so before time runs out. You can 

send people to this link https://www.port-orange.org/CivicAlerts.aspx?AID=205 for links to the 

survey. They can also get here by going to our homepage www.port-orange.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

City Manager 

City Attorney 

https://www.port-orange.org/CivicAlerts.aspx?AID=205
http://www.port-orange.org/
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On the Horizon 

 

2020 State of the City Address 

 

• Wednesday, February 19 at Riverside Pavilion from 12:00 pm – 1:30 pm. 

 

2020 Census Update 

 

•  The following activities on promoting the 2020 Census in and around Port Orange.   

o Circulating graphics on lobby TV’s in Community Development Department and 

Customer Service. 

                                            
                              Lobbies of Community Development and Customer Service 

 

• City’s Website 

o When the image of the 2020 Census image is clicked, a page was created with all the 

details, as well as a YouTube video about the 2020 Census that was embedded.  

 

                                     
 

 

• Collaborating with Volusia County to offer assistance during Spring Festival. 

 

• Next week, the 2020 Census flyer will be electronically sent to 17,000 utility customers. 
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• Next week, a video will be posted on social media by Mayor Burnette about the 2020 Census. 

 

• Donated one week of billboard space to the county from February 17-21. 

 

• Four graphic signs to be mounted on easels about the 2020 Census. Areas will include: 

 

o Port Orange City Hall 

                                           
 

o Dorothy L. Hukill City Center Annex 

                                         
 

o Police Department 

 

o Port Orange Activity Center 

 

• A front-page article included the 2020 Census of the January/February/March citizen 

newsletter. 
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2/10 Status of Bids and Proposals 

City of Port Orange Procurement Projects

Type Bid # CURRENT PROJECTS Dept Status
Proposal/Bids 

Open

Evaluation 

Date

ITB# 19-27 Sweetwater Hills Drainage Improvements Re-Bid PW Bid Release 01-20       Pre-Bid Meeting n/a                          Bid Opening 02-24 2/24

ITB# 20-01 Powers Avenue Culvert Repair PW                                                                                                     Need Entered in WorkDay

ITB# 20-04 Sale of Existing 50’ x 100’  x 16' Steel Metal Building PALACE FD Bid Release 02-03       Pre-Bid Meeting 2-10 & 2-11            Bid Opening 02-17 2/17

ITB# 20-05 Fire Department Training Tower Foundation FD Draft in process                                                                       Need Entered in WorkDay

RFP# 20-02 Utility Bill ing CS Proposal Release 02-11    Pre-Proposal Meeting 2-25        Proposal Opening 03-17 3/17 3/31

RSFQ# 20-02 20" Force Main River Crossing Design PU Proposal Release 02-04     Pre-Proposal Meeting 02-18     Proposal Opening 03-09 3/9 3/11

RSFQ# 20-03 Architectural Services for Field Operations Building PU                                                                                                      Need Entered in WorkDay

Type Bid # COMPLETED PROJECTS Dept Status

RFP# 19-01 Physical Facility Security and Surveillance IT COMPLETED 11/2019 -

RFQ 20-20 HERBICIDE, PESTICIDE FOR MAJOR THOROUGHFARES PW COMPLETED 01/2020 - Awarded 01-06 

ITB# 19-15 SR 421 Dunlawton Median Landscaping Beatification (LAP) CD COMPLETED 12/2019 - Awarded 01-07

ITB# 19-31 Mechanical Street Sweeping Services PW COMPLETED 01/2020 - Awarded 01-23

ITB# 20-03 The ACE2000 Automated Closed Captioning Appliance IT COMPLETED 01/2020 - Awarded 01-27

ITB# 20-02 Garnsey Water Treatment Plant Filter Media Placement PU COMPLETED 01/2020 - Awarded 02-10

ITB# 19-35 Citywide Paving Project PW COMPLETED 01/2020 -

ITB# 19-30 Scanning of Hard Copy Record  CD COMPLETED 02/2020 -

Type Bid # FUTURE PROJECTS Dept Status

ITB 2020 City Wide Stormwater Repairs/Improvements PW

ITB Canal View Blvd Guardrail and Slope Improvements PW

ITB Howes St. Stormwater Improvements PW/PU

ITB Design build for airport road playground replacement PR Q2

ITB Herbert & Nova Master Lift Station Upgrades PU Q3

ITB Ridgewood Watermain Improvements Farmbrook Rd PU Q3

Bids 

 


